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From the Manager’s Desk 
 
Christmas’ Decorating Competition 
 
It is so exciting to see all the doors and mailboxes decorated! There is still time for 
residents to join our ‘best decorated apartment door’ or ‘best decorated villa mailbox’ 
contest. Residents can vote for their favorite ones from now until Wednesday 20th 
December. A list of participating villas and apartments is in this newsletter so you can 
check them out while walking around the Village. There will be a prize for both winners 
which will be announced on Thursday 21st December. If you are participating in this 
project, please let us know at reception so we can add your name to our list.  
 
Rubbish Management for Apartments  
 

Unfortunately, we had to remove the food scraps bin on Level 3 in the 
Laundry Room as we were having issues with maggots in the bins. We are 
very sorry for the inconvenience. Food scrap bins are still available in the 
Laundry Level 4 outside on the balcony.  
 
Also, please take note that our waste management contractor collects mixed 
recycling at once, it is not separated. Polystyrene (e.g., from packaging) is not 
a recycling item. You can place this in the general waste bin. We are having 
issues where our waste management contractor doesn’t collect our recycling 
bins when polystyrene or other non-recycling items are in the bins.  
 

Oil disposal for residents 
 
Following a resident asking me about oil disposal for residents, I am pleased to confirm we can offer this 
service via our Kitchen team. Please bring your oil container on Wednesdays, before 12pm to Relish Café. It 
is compulsory for your oil container to have a secure lid and in a container that can easily be poured out into 
barrels from our contractor (bucket, 20L container, are generally the best). 
 
Carpet cleaning of the Lodge Lounge Friday 8th December 
 
Please take note that our contractor will be in the Lodge Lounge on Friday 8th December to clean the carpet. 
Their staff will be moving furniture as they clean each area of the lounge and dining room.  

 
Residents’ monthly birthdays morning tea Friday 8th December 
 
I am looking forward to celebrating residents’ December birthdays this Friday 8th 
December at 10am in the sunroom, with a special morning tea. Cherie has invited 
those residents to attend. December is my birthday month too!   

 
Lodge Fire drill Thursday 14th December 
 
We will be holding a Lodge Fire Drill on Thursday 14th December at 1pm and then in 
Fairview Care at 2pm. You are welcome to attend the Fire Drill and “evacuate” your 
apartment if the fire is in your fire zone, but you can also carry on with your activities in 
your unit if this is what you prefer. A staff member may knock on your door if the fire drill 
takes place in your fire zone.  
 



 
Christmas Lunch – Mon 25th December  
On Christmas Day, we will be offering a special lunch in the Lodge and will open 
the Café for this event only. If you are interested, please RSVP at reception. 
The menu is available at the end of this newsletter.  
 
Holidays’ Schedule 

• Our Relish Café will be closed on Statutory days over the Holidays; Mon 
25th and Tue 26th December, Mon 1st and Tue 2nd Jan. Dinner deliveries will be available on those days. 

• The rubbish collection will take place on Friday 22nd December, Wednesday 27th December, 
Wednesday 3rd January and Monday 8th January. Our gardening team will be off over the Statutory 
Holidays in December and January. 

• Reception will be closed from Saturday 23rd December to Tuesday 2nd January. Cherie will be back on 
Wednesday 3rd January. Please contact our Nurse on Duty if needed.  

• There will be no maintenance requests attended to between Saturday 23rd December to Sunday 14th 
January. Only emergency situations will be addressed.  

 
Increase of fees for extra services from 1st January 2024 
Due to increased costs and wages, the prices for the services below will increase from next year: 

• Housekeeping – from $39 per hour 
• Miscellaneous chargeable maintenance or gardening requests - from $39 per hour. 
• Lodge power rate will be raising to 20 cents per Kw. 

 
Have a lovely weekend everyone! I will be hosting our first Christmas barbecue with friends this weekend if 
the weather is good. Looking forward to it! In the meantime, enjoy some photos of Mia in the Village earlier 
this week.  
 
Marika 
 

           



 

 
Nurses’ Corner 
 
  

 
Gidday team,   
 
Welcome back to another week of the Nurses Corner.   
 
I thought since it has been in the news lately, regarding drownings in retirement village pools (none 
here thank goodness), I would begin this with mentioning some of the safety initiatives which we 
encourage around the pool and gym area.   
 

• We have the pool pendant wristwatch and is hung on the entrance into the pool (picture 
attached). Please be aware that it is water resistant, but not completely waterproof.  

• I would suggest if you felt comfortable without it on your wrist and instead placing it on an easily 
reached portion of the pool floor out of the water that may help with its longevity.  

• I would always recommend swimming with a friend if you felt uncomfortable or coming along 
to our supervised aqua aerobics class on a Friday with Libby.   

• We also have a similar pendant for in the gym.   
 
Benjamin Peattie 
HOD Health & Wellbeing 
021 861 706 
benjamin@fairviewvillage.co.nz   
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From the Chef’s Oven 
 

Christmas Champagne Ham 
 
To help make your Christmas’ preparations even easier, we will offer a new 
initiative this year and be pre-selling gorgeous, glazed, decorated champagne 
ham on the bone, all prepared with a love of love from our talented Chefs here 
at Relish.  
 
We will sell 2 options:  
- half ham cooked on the bone at $85 (average of 4.5kg/10+ people) 
- sliced shaved ham for $10 (500g/2 people).  
 
Please pre-book and pay at reception by Friday 15th December 4pm. Limited 
servings available.  
 
Ham will be available for pick up on your preferred date between Friday 22nd 
December until Sunday 24th December between 10am-4pm.  
 

 
Early Relish Café closing time – Sunday 24th December 
On Sunday 24th December, the Café will do an early dinner service at 5pm, instead of 6pm. We will 
do dinner deliveries starting from 4pm.  
 
Holidays’ Opening Hours 
Our Relish Café will be closed on the statutory days over the Holidays; Monday 25th and Tuesday 
26th December, Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd Jan. Dinner deliveries will be available on those days. 
On Christmas Day, we will be offering a special lunch in the Lodge and will open the Café for this 
event only.  
 
Staff Christmas Party Photos  
Have a look at some of our photos taken at the Staff Christmas Function last Friday, which was held 
at The Grange, Smales Farm. We had a lot of fun and a relaxing night, as well as we enjoyed an 
amazing dinner. Thank you Marika and PLVL, it was a great evening.   
 

        

 
Party Reservations and Bookings 
Please enquire at Relish Café for party bookings and large catering. We can also help with the set-
up of your tables. Just sit and relax on your special occasion, either a birthday party, a Christmas 
party or even just a simple get together lunch or dinner.   
   



 

Dinner Bookings, Alternative Frozen meals and Dinner Menu 
Thank you all for coming early to pay and book your dinner meals. It helps us to plan and know how 
many dinner meals to prepare. Cut off time is 1pm. Our weekly dinner menu is always placed at the 
end of the newsletter, which also details our alternative frozen meals available for that week. We offer 
roast meals on Wednesdays and Sundays and our famous Friday fish & chips. Please check the 
choices of alternative frozen meals at the bottom of our Dinner Menu, you can also phone us for other 
options.   
 
This week’s Alternative Frozen meals are:  

1. Beef Casserole  
2. Lamb Stroganoff  
3. Spaghetti meat balls  
4. Pork ribs and mash  

  
Counter and Cabinet Meals:   
We hope you are enjoying our wide variety of cabinet and counter meals from freshly bake muffins, 
scones, apple strudel to savoury quiches, frittata and gourmet salads. All cabinet and counter meals 
are HALF PRICE after 2pm. 
   
Christmas Day 3 course lunch menu Monday 25th December 
Our special Christmas Day lunch menu can be found at the end of this newsletter. It is a 3-course 
meal – an entrée, main and dessert. Relish Café will be offering this special lunch only on the 25th 
December for $35 per person. Please book at reception before 20th December as there will be limited 
seats available.   
 

 
 
Relish Gift Vouchers   
If you can’t decide what to give your friends or family for Christmas, why not give them a Relish gift 
voucher? These vouchers are available to purchase at reception. We would like to encourage you to 
redeem the amount in full, in one purchase, however we can write the balance on your gift voucher, 
as we will not be able to offer you the balance in cash. 
  
Chef Noris & the team at Relish Café 
 



 
 

What’s on this coming week and next 
 

 
Movie Group – Tuesday 12 December 
 

7.15pm Level 2 Theatre – Penguin Bloom 
 

An Australian family takes in a magpie which makes a profound difference to their lives. Stars Naomi 
Watts and Andrew Lincoln. 
 
Our last movie before Christmas will be on Tuesday 19th December. After a recess for Christmas, the 
first movie for 2024 will be on Tuesday 30th January.  
Wishing you all a very enjoyable Christmas and a Happy New Year. Peter, Barbara and Richard. 
 
Every week we endeavor to show a good quality movie for your entertainment. Our Level 2 Theatre 
has comfortable seats and a big screen to rival Hoyts! You are very welcome to join us. 

 
Friday Night Raffle – 1st December 2023 

  
It was a bit quieter this week with only having sold three major raffles. The dwelling 
draw was undertaken by Susan Keir, a visitor and the winner was Robin Macdonald. 
Congratulations Robin. Thank you very much to the anonymous resident that donated 

the Christmas hamper. This was won by Lois Hadfield. Congratulations Lois. 
  
The main raffles were drawn by Jessica Whitby, the granddaughter of Margaret Whitby. The winners 
were: Lorraine Dale, Luella Jacobson, Robin Macdonald, Jocelyn Goodger, Maureen Capon, Lois 
Hadfield, Neville Turner, Brynley Goodger, Robin Hood, Margaret Whitby, David Brand, Adelle 
Carlisle and Diane Lyons. 
  
Congratulations to all of our winners. We look forward to seeing you all there this week. 
  
Diane Brown. Raffle Convenor -  Tel: 478 3581 
 

 
Garden Club Members 
 
On Monday 18th December we are having a morning tea for our last get together for the 

year. We will provide the goodies (not drinks). The time is 10.15am in the Level 3 Lounge. Anne Pike 
 

 

Art Group 
 
Our last Art Group session will be on Thursday 7th December. After a break for 

Christmas, we will start again on Thursday 1st February.  Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
from Peter and Barbara 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
EAST COAST BAYS CATHOLIC PARISH 

 
Our Liturgy Service for this month will be held in the Sun Room, 3rd Floor on Friday 15th 

December 2023 at 10.00 am. (Please note change of time) 
 
Holy Mass will be celebrated by a priest of our parish. We are indeed very privileged to have a priest 
in attendance and to lead us at our regular liturgy gatherings.  
 
Following the Mass, we will enjoy refreshments together in the lounge. A warm invitation is extended 
to all who may wish to join our small community in prayer and friendship. 
 
For further information, please contact Natalie Turner (Ph: 479 9527) 
 

 
 

QUIZ NIGHT –- Sunday 17 December 2023 
 
The last Quiz Night for 2023 will be held on Sunday 17 December. 

 
The Future Inmates did not make it to our November Quiz Night due to their leader thinking he 
could be an Olympic gymnast and breaking a bone in each heel as he dismounted the rings. He 
was wearing two moon boots and was confined to a wheelchair. We are pleased to note he is 
making a rapid recovery. The Mixed Nuts reasserted their superiority coming first with 60 points out 
of a possible 70. The Palms came second with 55 and the Secret Squirrels were third with 50. The 
Iris Watches earned the opportunity to choose a topic for the December Quiz by bringing up the 
rear. 
 
Their choice is Inventers and Inventions 
 
The December Quiz Night will begin at 7.00pm and quizzers will be home by 8.45. Why not give it a 
go? You can expect an entertaining evening of fun and laughter. Bring a bottle of wine and some 
nibbles. The cost is $2 per quizzer with cash prizes for the winners. Being the final hight for 2023, 
there will also be bonus prizes for annual performances. 
 
The December Topics are General Knowledge 1, Christmas Carols, Inventors and Inventions, 
Kings and Queens of England, Movies Based on Books and General Knowledge 2.  
 
We look forward to your company. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

Residents’ Notices 

 

 

MOTOR HOMERS! 
LUNCH 

 
 

Wednesday December 13th 
12 Noon at Relish 
Time for a Christmas get-together 

 
If you would like to attend please 
R.S.V.P so I can organize a table 
 
Angela or Peter 
09 410 8054 or 0223242119 

 

 

Bingo 

 
What a great night we had for our Christmas Bingo. 

Lots of fun, lots of laughter and lots of winners. 

Congratulations to the lucky 2 winners Jillian and Wilma who shared the $100 Jackpot. 

 

Bingo resumes on 3rd February 2024 and we look forward to seeing you at our next Bingo evening. 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all. 

 

The Bingo Team 

 

Thank You 

 
A big thank you to all the kind people who give a wave when I am walking along Margaret Drive in 

the morning. It really does brighten my day. 

Heather Broadbent 

 

Please vote for your favourite 
Villa mailboxes and Apartment Doors 

 
The following villa mailboxes and Apartment doors have been decorated. 
 
Villas 20, 54, 77, 78,  81, 84, 101, 115, 145. 
Apartments 301, 304, 306, 321, 404, 405, 414, 412, 433. 
 
 



 

 

Guess Who 
 

Can you guess who this resident is? 

 

If you think you know who this is, pop your name and your guess on a 

piece of paper and place it in the box at reception. 

 

Next week we will publish who the mystery resident is, and who guessed 

correctly. 

 

Last week’s mystery person was Barbara Dines and Claire Mooney 

guessed correctly. 

 

 

Gareth’s Puzzle 
 
Last week's puzzle asked what do these 4 items have in common? 
Huntz Hall next to Simon Rodia , George Bernard Shaw between Laurel and Hardy , Tony Curtis 
behind Oscar Wilde , Madame Tussaud's The Beatles next to The Beatles. 
And the answer is they are all on the album cover of the Beatles "Sgt Pepper's Lonely Hearts Club 
Band". 
 
This week, What comes fourth? 
Pipe (50%) , Degree (33.3%) , Pounder (25%) , ???? 
 
 
 

Greeting Cards 
 
Christmas Cards are now available from the card stand in the games room. They are priced at $3 
each or a special price of 2 for $5. The ordinary greeting cards are still priced at $3 each. 
 

 
 
 

Bug Doctor 
 
Hello again Fairview Lifestylers 
 
Peter, that’s me, the Bug Doctor will be treating villas and apartments from 6th December onwards. 
 
Villas $115.00 and Apartments $75.00. 
The village gets a great discount (villas 40% and apartments 35% off) compared to the outside world. 
 
For those of you that haven’t experienced this non-smelling, clear to re-enter in one hour, 6 months 
guarantee, lasts for a year treatment – then ask your neighbour. I’ve been in the village for at least 
17-18 years and still have my customers on board. 
 
Phone/text 021 244 5909. Cheers Peter 
 
 



 

Collecting Christmas Treats for the Salvation Army 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are collecting a hamper of special  
Christmas treats to be distributed by the Salvation Army. 

 
Please contribute your food donations into the basket  

in the village foyer by Sunday 17th December. 
 

Thank you for your support. 
 

Joke of the Week 

 



 

 

Laughter Lines 

 
 
Points to Ponder: 
1.  Someday we older folks will be using cursive writing as a secret code! 
2.  If you haven’t grown up by age 50, you don’t have to. 
3.  The idea is to die young........as late as possible. 
4.  Man at the hotel counter: “Hi, I’ve forgotten what room I’m in.” Receptionist: “No 
     problem. Sir. This is called ‘The Lobby’.” 
5.  I told him I wanted to walk down the aisle. He gave me a shopping list. 
    ---------------------------------------- 
Two priests were stopped by a police officer for speeding on a motorbike. “What’s the idea?” the 
police officer demands. “You could have a bad accident going as fast as that.” One of the priests pats 
the officer reassuringly on the arm. “Don’t alarm yourself, my son, Jesus is with us.” The police office 
gets out his notebook. “In that case, I’ll have to book you. You can’t have three people on a motorbike.” 
    ---------------------------------------- 
Doctor: I’m sorry to tell you you’re dying.” Patient: “How long have I got?” Doctor: Ten........ Patient: 
Ten what? Ten months? Ten weeks? Doctor: Ten, nine, eight, seven....... 
    ----------------------------------------- 
An American tourist was visiting a country pub in Eketahuna and got talking to an old codger at the 
bar. “And have you lived here all your life, sir?” asked the American. “Not yet.” replied the old codger. 
    ---------------------------------------- 
Two inexperienced yachtsmen were storm-tossed on the Atlantic, headed for New York harbour. One 
turned from the chart table to the other and said, “I think you ought to take off your hat.” “Why?” 
answered his worried shipmate “Because,” replied the amateur navigator, “according to my 
calculations we’re inside St Patrick’s Cathedral by the Vestry.” 
    ---------------------------------------- 
“I don’t mind people in the congregation looking at their watches during my sermons,” said the Vicar, 
“but it is damned disconcerting to see them take them off and shake them to see if they’ve stopped.”
    ---------------------------------------- 
A bit of Trivia: 
1.   It only snows about five cm per year over most of Antarctica. 
2.  Male cockatoos can be taught to speak, but females can only chirp and sing. 
3.  Candles burn more slowly and with less dripping, if they are placed in the freezer for an 
     hour before using. 
4.  An effective way to sharpen a sewing machine needle is to stitch through a piece of 
     Sandpaper 
    --------------------------------------- 
Five Signs You’ve Chosen a “No Frills” Airline:  1.  All the Insurance machines in the terminal have 
sold out. 2.  All the planes have both a bathroom and a Chapel. 3.  You ask the pilot how often their 
planes crash. He replies “Only once.” 4.  You can’t board the plane unless you have the exact change. 
5.  You see a man with a gun, but he is demanding to be let off. 
    --------------------------------------- 
The Funny Side of Marraige...Again: 1. I hate housework! You make the beds, you do the dishes – 
and six months later you have to start all over again - Joan Rivers. 2.  Ours is an old fashioned family; 
my husband, the children, and I all have the same phone number – Jean H Marvin. 3.  Nine words 
often heard on second honeymoons: “What do you think the kids are doing now.” – Linda Fiterman. 
    ---------------------------------------- 
And finally:  First man: “Do you drink to excess?” Second man: “I’ll drink to anything.” 
    ---------------------------------------- 
From the Joke Books of A. Nonny Muss 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 

Food Scraps bins 
 

 
What you can put in your bin 
 

• Fruit and vegetable 
scraps, peelings, cores, 
stalks and skin. 

• Bread, pasta and rice. 
• Dairy products. 
• Meat bones and scraps, 

including fat trimmings. 
• Fish bones and scraps, 

including shellfish shells. 
• Eggshells, nut shells and 

coconut husks. 
• Coffee grounds and tea 

leaves. 
• Fats/oils – solidified (if 

possible). 
• Indoor cut flowers. 

What you cannot put in bin 
 

• Plastic bags. 
• Disposable food containers 
(including compostable items). 
• Food wrapping, including cling 
film, waxed paper or aluminum foil. 
• Cloth and clothing. 
• Nappies and sanitary products. 
• Pet waste. 
• Liquids or chemicals. 
• Cigarette butts. 
• Soil or rocks. 
• Garden waste like weeds, lawn 
clippings or hedge trimmings. 

 

What to do on rubbish collection day? 
 

Villa residents 
Please place your green food scrap bin by the side of the road, next to your rubbish and 
recycling, every Monday morning for the gardening team to collect.  Please ensure that your 
pink liner bags are tied inside. Leave the handle up to lock the bin lid in place and also make 
it easy for the collector to pick the bin up - if the handle doesn't lock properly, try pressing down 
on the lid. 

 
Apartment residents 

Please place your tied pink food scrap liners in the small green food scrap bin in the laundry 
room on Level 4. They will be collected every morning Monday to Friday. We recommend 
emptying your caddy daily or freezing your food scraps before placing them in the food scrap 
bin.  

 
Our tips 
 

• Compulsory pink liners are to be used in your kitchen caddy at Fairview as the rubbish 
collection is done by our gardeners and will help them to keep things tidy. 

• You can freeze your food scraps until collection day to avoid any insects.  

• Use paper to line your kitchen caddy to help soak up any liquids. 

• Leave your kitchen caddy in the kitchen - do not take it out for collection.  

• We recommend cleaning your kitchen caddy and green bin weekly.   

• If you don’t use your kitchen caddy or green bin, please store it safely in your unit. Each bin 
belongs to the unit and is to be left on termination.  

 
 
 

  



 



 

 



 

 
 
 
 



 

Strength and Balance 

Monday 11 December – 10.30am – 2nd Floor Lounge 
Please remember to bring your water bottle – it is very important to keep your fluids up. 
 
 

Physiotherapist 
Darrell has a clinic every Tuesday and works from the Doctors Room on the 3rd floor. 
If you would like to make an appointment with Darrell, please phone him on 021 046 6777. 
 
Please note, the last clinic for this year is on Tuesday 12th December.  Darrell will be returning 
on Tuesday 16th January 2024. 
 
 

Tai Chi – with Weiping  

Tai Chi has finished for this year.  The class will begin again on Tuesday 13th February 2024 if we 
have more people to participate. 
Monthly prepaid fee of $20 
Do join us in improving our health and wellbeing in a quiet, calm way. 
Our thanks to the Village Residents’ Committee for their ongoing subsidy. 
 
 

Beautician 
Wednesday 13 December - Natalie is at the Village every Wednesday from 9.45am – 4.00pm  
and works from the Doctor’s Room on the 3rd floor.  Call or text on 0211458542 to make your booking. 
The last clinic is on Wednesday 20th December and recommencing on Wednesday 3rd January 

2024. 

 

 

Dancercise with Libby 
Thursday 14 December – 10.45am – 2nd Floor Lounge 
$5.00 per person. 
We appreciate the subsidy from the Village Residents’ Committee. 
 
 

Restorative Yoga with Joy – Stretch Strengthen Revitalise 
Thursday 14 December - 1.30pm – 2nd Floor Lounge 
This is the last yoga session for the year.  Yoga will recommence on Thursday 18th January 2024. 
Monthly prepaid fee of $20.00. 
We appreciate the subsidy from the Village Residents’ Committee. 
 
 

Aqua Class with Libby 
Friday 15 December – 9.15am – level 2 swimming pool 
$5.00 per class 

 
 

Doctor – Last clinic for the year 
Thursday 14 December – 2.00pm to 3.45pm – 3rd Floor Doctors Room 
Please contact reception if you would like an appointment to see Dr Paul Hunter.   
Dr Hunter will be back on Thursday 11th January 2024. 
 
 

Podiatrist  -– Last clinic for the year 
Thursday 14 December - 9.00am to 12.00noon – 3rd Floor Doctors Room 
If you would like an appointment to see Paul Hames, please contact Reception. 



 

 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

11 December to 17 December 2023 

RECEPTION 477 3900   /   NURSES Mob 021 861 706   /   BLOKES SHED 477 3966 

KITCHEN 477 3957   /   HAIRDRESSER   477 3950 
 

Mon 11 Dec Hair Salon  9.30am 3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 Strength & Balance 10.30am 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Line Dancing 4.00pm 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Happy Hour 5.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Lounge 

Tue 12 Dec Mini Bus – Albany Westfield  9.15am/9.45am/10.15am Return 10.30am/11.00am/11.30am 

 Croquet (weather permitting) 9.30am Croquet Green 

 Outdoor Bowls Meet at 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Mahjong 1.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 Tai Chi – recommencing 13 February 2024 

 

1.30pm 

 

3rd Foor Sun Room 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 Movie Group 7.15pm Penguin Bloom 

Wed 13 Dec Hair Salon  

 

8.30am – 3.00pm 

 

3rd Floor Salon with Margaret 

 Petanque  9.30am Petanque Court 

 Beautician  9.45am 3rd Floor Doctors Room 

 Scrabble  1.30pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 Twilight Croquet (weather permitting) 5.30pm Croquet Green 

 Happy Hour 5.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Thu 14 Dec Hair Salon  8.30am – 3.00pm 3rd Floor Salon with Margaret 

 

 

Croquet (weather permitting) 9.30am Croquet Green 

 Dancercise Class with Libby  10.45am 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Bus to Milford   11.30am Returns 2.00pm 

 Outdoor Bowls Meet at 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Art Group –recommencing 1st February 2024 1.00pm 3rd Floor Sun Room 

 Restorative Yoga with Joy (last session) 1.30pm 2nd Floor Lounge 

Fri 15 Dec Hair Salon 9.30am 3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 Mini Bus – Browns Bay 9.15am/10.15am Return:  10.30am/12.00pm 

 Catholic Liturgy 10.00am 3rd Floor Sun Room 

 

 

Rummikub  1.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room  

Fl  Friday Night Raffle 4.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

 Happy Hour  4.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Sat 16 Dec Croquet (weather permitting) 9.30am 

 

Croquet Green 

 Cards 500  9.30am 3rd Floor Games Room 

  Indoor Bowls  1.00pm 2nd Floor Games Room for 1.15pm 

Sun 17 Dec Outdoor Bowls 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Musical Afternoon with Patrick 5.00pm to 6.00pm  3rd Floor Main Lounge 

 Quiz Night 7.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

 
 



 

 Dinner Menu  
11 Dec - 17 Dec 

 
Bookings by 1pm on the day 

(please phone 09 477 3957) 
Small Meals $17 – Large Meals $19 
$2.00 delivery fee applies per Villa 

 
  
   

Monday / Beef   
GF Slow cooked beef sirloin slices, jus, green beans,  

Mediterranean spices roasted vegetables   
  

Tuesday  / Chicken  
GF Grilled Cajun chicken with creamy garlic mushrooms buttons, wilted spinach,   

 homemade seasoned potato wedges   
  

Wednesday Roast / Choice of meat   
GF Crispy Pork Roast or  
Moroccan Chicken roast  

Gravy, apple slaw, cumin roasted pumpkin and potatoes   
  

Thursday / Lamb (large only)   
GF Lamb casserole, green beans, maple carrots, parsley mashed potatoes   

  
Friday / Choice of fish   

Battered fish with tartare sauce, slaw and fries or 
Oven baked salmon, hollandaise sauce,  

steamed vegetables and mashed potatoes (large only)   
  

Saturday / Beef  
GF Beef roast, gravy, peas, corn, herbed roasted pumpkin and potatoes   

  
Sunday Roast / Lamb   

GF Lamb roast, brown gravy, peas, corn, herbed roasted pumpkin and potatoes   
  

Alternative TAKEAWAY Dinner Menu – in foil tin:   
AVAILABLE ALL DAY, JUST CALL IN, LIMITED BATCHES WEEKLY  

  
Beef Casserole 
Lamb Stroganoff 

Spaghetti Meat Balls 
Pork Ribs and Mash 

  
  


